LCA Board Meeting Notes   November 9th 2000 
Held at: Jubilee 
Attending: Steve (Vortex), Elana (Ailanthus), Sara Zia (Butt Hook), Allie (Castle Grey Skull), Carrie (Jubilee)

I.  Jubilee House inspection found the following problems: Front porch railing needs repairing, Fire extinguishers need to be inspected, smoke detectors need new batteries and checked to see if they work.

II.  Check-ins

Butt Hook:  Bob moved in. Financially things are looking good. House work weekend scheduled every two months. Fire extinguishers were inspected. Third floor window needs to be repaired.

Ailanthus:  Looking for two new housemates, getting a little frustrated with the search. Getting fire extinguishers inspected.

Vortex:  Things are pretty much the same as usual. Had an architect over to help us think about a space needs. We also had our next door neighbor over and found out that she was not really interested in having us take over part of her house. We still don’t know what it is that we are doing.

Castle Grey Skull:  .Exterior painting and porch work moving along. Two house mates moving in December. Looking for two new housemates – hopefully more community minded. Stove is dying. Interior painting going at a snails pace. 

Jubilee:  .Have 11 people living in the house, only three have been there for more than a year. There is a big KWRU event next week so every one is going a little crazy. After this is over hopefully they will be able to have a house meeting and sort things out. The porch railing collapsed and Carrie went with it. She is OK it is not.  They have started to us ww contractors to do some maintenance. (you pay them yearly and then can call them to do small jobs)

III.  Bookkeepers report

See attached final financial report. The proposed 2000-01 budget was approved. 

Vortex is paid up

Ailanthus, B-hook, Jubilee, and Project Home owe November

4722 owes October and November

Julie Davids (Fancy house) owe Novembers loan payment

Jubilee paid $100 extra instead of $120 in October

Vortex and Ailanthus have submitted quarterly reports. I am waiting for everyone else’s.

IV.  Project Home’s Maintenance Grant

Back in June Project Home asked for a maintenance grant of $3600 to cover half of the painting costs for painting the second and third floors. They submitted two estimates. They then reminded us (me) in October that they were waiting for an answer. I asked for them to let us know how much they had spent on maintenance last year and they gave me an itemized list of their expenses (totaled $7000).

The board approved their Maintenance Grant

V.  Leases

New Leases were distributed and should be signed by house mates.

VI.  Progressive Dinner

It is getting to be time to do the progressive dinner. This year it will be at Ailanthus, Jubilee and Vortex.  The board thought that it should happen sometime in January. I think we decided that Ailanthus will do hors d’oeuvres, Vortex will do the entree, and Jubilee will do deserts. 

VII.  LCA’s Future

We should continue to discuss among our housemates the LCA’s future and come up with concrete proposals.  

VIII.  Next Board Meeting:

December 12th 8:00pm at Vortex (4709 Windsor Ave) If you want burritos let me know and come at 7pm.

